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To Members of the Economic Development & Housing Committee: Tennell Atkins, Chair, 
Rickey D. Callahan, Vice-Chair, Lee M. Kleinman, Scott Griggs, Casey Thomas, II, B. 
Adam McGough, Mark Clayton, Kevin Felder, Omar Narvaez 

Amendment to Housing Development Loan Agreement with St. Jude, Inc. (2920 
suBJecr Forest Lane), for the Acquisition of the Property for Permanent Supportive 

Housing, to Change the Terms and Include Additional Performance Thresholds 

On Monday, November 5, 2018, the Economic Development and Housing Committee 
will consider an amendment to the Housing Development Loan Agreement with St. 
Jude, Inc. to revise the repayment terms from due and payable upon completion of the 
ten {10) year affordability period to a deferred forgivable loan. 

Summary 

City Council approved a housing development loan agreement in the amount of 
$2,000,000.00 in Home Investment Partnerships Program (HOME) funds on February 22, 
2017, by Resolution No 17-0443 for the development of permanent supportive housing 
for the homeless located at 2920 Forest Lane. The HOME funds provided were used to 
acquire the building. The terms of the loan agreement require full repayment of the loan 
by St. Jude after the expiration of the ten (1 O) year affordability period. Originally, the 
intent was to make the loan forgivable due to the target population. 

Background 

St. Jude acquired the existing senior living property at 2920 Forest Lane. The 
development included the renovation of 104 units, of which 98 are studios and 6 are one 
bedrooms for permanent supportive housing for the homeless. To date, the renovation is 
approximately 99% completed with punch-list items remaining such as cleaning, 
remodeling the dining room, and a few additional touch-ups. Twenty percent (20%) of 
the units are set aside for households earning at or below 50% of Area Medium Income 
(AMI) and the remaining units set aside for households earning at or below 80% AMI. 

This development is intended to assist the City in reducing homelessness by providing 
quality permanent housing. The project was designed to provide stability to 100 homeless 
households by partnering with the Dallas Housing Authority (DHA) to secure project­
based housing vouchers for rental assistance. 

Unfortunately, due to the shortfall in the availability of vouchers from DHA, St Jude was 
not able to receive the project-based vouchers for tenants as originally agreed upon. This 
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